
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
January 20, 2025 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m. 

Monday January 20, 2025. Responding to roll call were Mike Supan Jr., Stephen 
Ebener, Dave Wiesbrock, Tom Goskusky, Heather Sherman, Todd Anderson, 

Jessica Bonnell, Bob Steele and Mark Zimmer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited. 

 
Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 

 The minutes of December’s meeting was presented and approved. A 
motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. 

 Water bills went out this morning. 

 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell  

 Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by Tom 
Goskusky and 2nd by Mark Zimmer 

 Another person is interested in Jessica’s position. Jessica will make contact 

with her and go from there. 
 
Police Report – Rollie Copeland 

 Five traffic stops were made this month. 

 A serious accident happened on I-39 near the Tonica exit. The TVFD was 
able to close the interstate and have a lifeflight helicopter land to give a 

patient critical medical care without any help from other law enforcement 
agencies. The TVFD should be commended for the service and care they 

offer to this community 24/7 365 days a year. 
 
Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Derek Keutzer 

 Seventeen tons of salt was delivered. 

 Working on organizing/storing the Village Christmas decorations. There 

has been a lot of interest shown in extending the train for Christmas 
decorations next year. 

 
Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek 

 An easement agreement has been reached with John Felty for the water  
main project. Another easement needs to be done before the project can 

begin. 



 
Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele  

 A new grocery and sales tax law went into effect Jan 1st. The board will 

discuss and make a decision before the April 1st deadline.  
 

 
A motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mark Zimmer to adjourn the 

meeting at 7:40 P.M. 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  

  
Heather Sherman  

Village Clerk 
 


